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Principalôs Report 

School Council Elections  

The extra nominations for the School Council election closed last 

Friday at 4pm. 

Our final nominees are duly elected to Council for a term of one year: 

Parent category ï Doug Perryman 

DET category ï Sharon Pickering 

Congratulations to these people and we welcome them to our 

Council. 

Ill Students 

As we approach the cooler months, knowing that illness can occur quickly, we ask families not to send students to 

school if they are ill as the possibility of transmitting germs is high and this will infect other students. Please be 

assured that if your child feels sick at school we will contact you to let you know. More often than not, we will ask if 

there is someone, who can collect the child as resting at home is more beneficial than being in our sickbay. 

Use the RAT kits provided to test students. 

If children tell you they want to come to school, even if they are sick, please keep them at home. 

Working Bee 

We are hoping to resume our working bees this year after a Covid disruption last year. We will do this from Term 2. 

Personal Property 

A note to everyone, any personal property brought to school (bikes, toys, phones, and digital devices) are not the 

responsibility of the school if they are damaged. Please advise students not to bring unnecessary equipment to school 

and to look after the items that do come here. Mobile phones should be left at home or, for students in Year 9 and 

above, left in lockers. 

Public Holiday 

A reminder to all families that next Monday is a public holiday (Labour Day) and as such, there will be no school. 
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VISIO N STATEMENT  

Our  vision is to empower our students and staff to work together to become active 

and valued community members. We provide a safe and supportive learning 

environment, which fosters independent, resilient lifelong learners. 
 

BDS Motto:  Ψ!ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΩ 
 

BDS Beliefs and Values: Acting in a Safe and Responsible Manner 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

DIARY DATES   

March 

9th School Photos 

10th Triathlon 

11th Whole School Assembly 

14th Labour Day Holiday 

22nd Immunisation Year 7 & 10 

29th Parent /Teacher interviews. 

April  

May 9th Parentsô Club Meeting. 
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Parent Survey on RAT kits 

The Department have asked for families to respond to a survey regarding the RAT kits. The link is: Rapid Antigen 
Testing in Schools Survey - Parent Survey  
This is an online survey and results are anonymous. Please complete this survey by Sunday 13th March at 5pm. 

 

Lee-Anne Sherwell 

Principal 

Principalôs Availability over the Next Week 

Thursday Friday Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

At School - 

Triathlon 

At School  Public Holiday At School At School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SRC News 

After two years of lockdowns and uncertainty, itôs been wonderful to get back to óbusiness as usualô at BDS and we 

at the SRC are excited for the year ahead. With nominations and then elections held for SRC positions from Year 3 

through to 12, we are pleased to announce this yearôs SRC members for 2022. 

 

Co-Presidents - Imogen Broad and Macy Grogan. 

Year 11 ï Alyssa Boyd and Carissa Haw 

Year 10 ï Dylan Leersen and Lucy Malone 

Year 9 ï James Allison 

Year 8 ï Sidney Caine and Madeleine Lanyon 

Year 7 ï Owen Byrne and Charlotte Junor 

Year 6 ï Jacob Malone and Abby Potter 

Year 5 ï Henry Hawken and Cleo Velleley 

Year 4 ï Eva Perryman and Tarlin Trinchi 

Year 3 ï Connor McNally and Ella Howe 

 

With Crazy Hair Day slated to be our first fundraising event for the year and some other key areas that we have 

identified for improvement around the school, we look forward to an eventful and fun year ahead. Donôt forget to go 

see your year levelôs SRC member if there are ideas and events you would like to see happen around the school this 

year. 

 

Jess Lee and Nathan Sims 

SRC Co-Ordinators 

 

The Library has been very busy with Lego 

builders, so much so that we would love 

to add to our collection of bricks. If you 

have some Lego blocks that you would be 

willing to donate to the school, we would 

love to have them in the Library. 

Thanks 

Vikki and Val 

 

 

 

 

 

Immunisation 

Hello all, immunisation nurses will arrive on March 22nd around 9.30 am and start the session 

around 10pm for Year 7 & 10 students.   

This is a time change from 12 noon. Apologies for any problems with this time change.   

Regards Merryn 
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SURF CAMP ï Year 8 Outdoor Ed 
On the 28th of February, the students from the Year 8 Outdoor Ed class ventured off to Torquay for their surf camp. 

The day started with a long drive straight to Anglesea for our first surf session. At this stage, students were not 

jumping out of their skin with excitement, due to some ordinary looking weather. However, once the session begun, 

smiles were all round when they realized they were getting wet anyway. The group was quite competent with 

everyone having a red-hot crack and spending some time vertically on their surfboards. Afterwards we were finally 

off to Torquay where they set up camp at the caravan park and enjoyed some relaxing time in the pool and the spa. 

Day two of the camp saw us with a very busy schedule for the day. After a 6am wake up for some and a jog along 

the beach, the rest of the group woke to enjoy some breakfast and get prepared for the day. Students were given the 

opportunity to head to the surf shops and peruse around. An old legend in the name of Leanna Moresi also popped in 

for a very short, but very welcomed visit before we headed off to Anglesea. Students partook in their second surf 

session with some inspiration from the pros at Bells Beach. With conditions being ideal we saw every student 

improve from the day before, even having some students complete 180 degree jumps on their board. Afterwards we 

had a short drive to the river and partook in a stand-up paddleboard session with once again, perfect conditions. Back 

to the caravan park again for another, relax in the spa before enjoying some of Torquayôs finest, Dominoôs Pizza. A 

short night walk and in to bed fairly early, students had an interrupted sleep with a fair bit of rain overnight and some 

consistent snoring from someone who shall not be named in this article. 

Day three began by waking up to a fairly wet camp setup. Morale was still high though, enjoying some breakfast and 

packing up camp. Once we packed up, we headed off to Geelong to the Bounce Inc. Centre where students had a 

guided tour playing some different games and completing some challenges. They also had a free hour to enjoy all of 

the equipment with rock climbing being a bit of a favourite amongst the group. Afterwards we were back in the 

vehicles, with a short lunch break at Bacchus Marsh, and onwards to Boort. 

Thanks to all families for providing some delicious homemade snacks, which were shared amongst the group. Also 

thank you to Brooke Chamberlain for accompanying the group for the three days. We trust all students had a positive 

experience on what was a great camp. 

Mr. Hatcher 

 



 

School for Student Leadership ï Alpine School Adventures 

The six students Ella Streader, Jessica McClelland, Sienna Boyd, Max Beattie, Harry Malone and Joe Velleley who 

headed off to School for Student ï Alpine School have enjoyed 4 weeks of the Alpine program so far.  Students 

complete an online SWAY that details different aspects of each day and this is an important reflection tool for each 

of the students.  They comment on what they have enjoyed, what has challenged them, what they learnt about 

themselves, what they are grateful for and an interesting aspect that has featured is how they are enjoying the food 

that the Chef if preparing.  Activities undertaken over the past four weeks have included; First Aid and CPR training, 

many of the Boort students were involved in the practical scenarios by being the actors who were injured and 

required assistance; Ella pretended to fall out of a tree and needed an ambulance and Harry had obtained a snakebite 

that needed to be bandaged.  They have undertaken a Food Safety course, Personality Test, which everyone found 

very interesting and then an activity that identified personality traits of which many were not surprised at all.  They 

have undertaken community service where they volunteered to assist with weed removal that is impacting the native 

vegetation. Bridge Building and teamwork activities.  Recharge day activities have included leaving the Alpine 

School to participate in golfing, mountain bike riding, visiting the pump track and fishing in Omeo. Our students 

have just completed their first overnight hike expo, where they carried packs filled with tents, sleeping bags, sleeping 

mats, food, trangias and spare clothes.  They hiked into the alpine environment for approximately 10km and then 

returned the following day.  It was great to read that the menus were creative for tea with teriyaki chicken and rice, 

pasta carbonara, and Mexican prepared in a Trangia.  This weekend is visiting weekend for families to catch up with 

their SSL student, and we are sure there will be many stories told, lots of home comforts requested during the visit, a 

load or two of washing done and perhaps a sleep in past 6.30am.  Have a wonderful weekend catching up. 

Brooke Chamberlain 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOCKEY ROADSHOW  

On Thursday 3rd of March, Years Foundation through to Year 6 participated in the Hockey Roadshow at Boort 

District School. Their session consisted of a warm-up, skill practice and then applying these skills in some game 

sense. The students who had not partaken in Hockey before thoroughly enjoyed their time, whilst some of the more 

experienced players enjoyed getting back into it prior to the hockey season commencing. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to staff who gave up their class time to make the sessions possible. It was great to see our students 

participating with smiles on their faces all round. 

Chris Hatcher & Hayden Rowley 

North Central District Triathlon  

On Thursday, Boort will host the North Central District Triathlon.  The events will begin with the individual 

event at 10.15am and then run the team event at 11.30am. Competitors from the 9 different North Central 

District will be in attendance. 

COMPETITOR REQUIREMENTS  

¶ All competitors are required to wear school sports uniform, black singlets are able to be worn to 

compete in. Please remember your school uniform to get changed into at the conclusion of the event. 

You can shower at the pool or Nolenôs Park, so bring a towel. 

¶ All competitors are required to hydrate themselves over the next couple of days. 

¶ Bike riders must have a drink holder on their bike to ensure water can be carried during the event. 

¶ Asthma medication must be carried with each competitor  

¶ Sunscreen must be applied please. 

If there are any parents who can assist on the day please contact Chris Hatcher. 

 

 



 

NCD Swimming 
On Monday March 7th, students from Boort District School gathered in St Arnaud for the North Central 

District Swimming Sports. We took a total of 43 competitors over with a lot of other students coming over 

to spectate and support our swimmers. The weather was unusual for St Arnaud suppling us with a beautiful 

28-degree day. Highlights for the day were four 1st places in individual events and two 1st places amongst 

our relay teams. We congratulate all our competitors who participated on the day and we look forward to 

watching a select few swim in the LMR swimming on 17th of March. 

 
Junior Championship  Senior Championship Overall Championship 

- 1st Wycheproof 292.0  

- 2nd St Arnaud 253.0  

- 3rd Boort 243.0  

- 4th Birchip 222.0  

- 5th Donald 187.0  

- 6th Charlton 139.0  

- 7th Maryborough 91.0  

- 8th Pyramid Hill 64.0  

- 9th Wedderburn 47.0 

- 1st Wycheproof 426.0  

- 2nd St Arnaud 289.0  
- 3rd Maryborough 279.0  
- 4th Boort 222.0  
- 5th Charlton 219.0  
- 6th Donald 174.0  

- 7th Birchip 169.0  
- 8th Wedderburn 58.0  
- 9th Pyramid Hill 4.0 

- WYC Wycheproof 718.0  

- STA St Arnaud 542.0  

- BOO Boort 465.0  

- BIR Birchip 391.0  

- MEC Maryborough 370.0  

- DON Donald 361.0  

- CHA Charlton 358.0  

- WED Wedderburn 105.0  

- PYH Pyramid Hill 68.0 

OE1/3 URBN SURF Excursion 



 

A couple of weeks back students from Unit 1 and 3 Outdoor & Environmental Studies classes went on an excursion 

to URBN Surf in Tullamarine, Australiaôs first Artificial Wave Park. This was a great opportunity for students to 

investigate artificial environments, technology in the outdoors and refine their surfing skills, with perfect waves 

coming in regular intervals. Students were treated to excellent weather and great conditions making it a fun day for 

all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


